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Dear Parents

Update Following our Induction Meeting 
It was great to see so many of you at our induction meeting on Monday night. I have provided a summary of what was discussed for those of you who weren’t able to make it along or as a reminder for those that did. There is also further information regarding induction. If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 
Summary

Next session we will have 152 pupils with 6 classes and 19 children between the morning and afternoon nursery classes (with more to join nursery later in the session).  At the moment we have 27 pupils registered for Primary 1 and it is likely that it will be a composite P1/2 class with five primary 2 children joining the primary ones. They will be team taught mainly by Mrs Alison Sharp and Ms Gillian Gallacher who is joining us in August, but will be coming to our step up afternoon on 8th June. This team teaching scenario is due to the high numbers that we have this session. Although it will be a busy class there will certainly be benefits to having 2 teachers working with the class on a daily basis.
Children are encouraged to wear school uniform.  School sweat shirts can be ordered from Tesco online or purchased locally through Davidson’s sports shop (DFS).  Please label all school clothing even trousers and polo shirts.  Sew on labels can be purchased cheaply from various websites.

We mentioned that there is a lot of information in the letter of the 3rd May regarding dates, timings and which door to come to for the start of term. This letter has been uploaded into the Documents store on our school website and I will also upload this new one. 
Once your child starts school, if they are late for school please enter by the front entrance where the office is.  If your child is going to be off please let us know by 9.15am because otherwise we have to phone you. If your child is being picked up by someone else, again please let us know.
Please speak to your child to ensure that they know that at the end of the day, when they are taken out to meet parents, if you are not immediately there, they should stand at the door with a teacher until you arrive.  We will always wait with your child for a reasonable length of time.  If you don’t arrive your child will be taken inside to wait at the school office until you come or we can contact you.  School bus children are walked safely to the school bus by a teacher each day.

If your child has been sick or had diarrhoea they should be off school for 48 hours following the last episode. If they get head lice please let us know so that we can encourage other parents to be vigilant. If your child needs to take medication for any reason then please fill out a form at the office so that we can administer if necessary. Medication should always be passed to an adult and not carried by the child. An exception to this is inhalers and epipens for allergies, asthma, etc. which pupils are allowed to carry if they are likely to need them urgently as long as this has been agreed with staff and we have the appropriate paperwork completed.

We went over what children would need in school e.g. to always bring a jacket in case of rain, school bag (rucksack size to fit an A4 folder), pencil case, tissues, play-piece, water bottle (Parent Council are to provide these for children this session), painting apron, reading folder (please bring in each day – the homework diary provided is useful for notes etc.)
At play–time they need a small snack that won’t take them too long to eat.  Snacks can be purchased from the school canteen (milk or juice 25p, small juice 15p, cheese and crackers 20p, fruit 25p). There are adults outside to help in the playground.  The children play in a variety of areas, an astro-turf timetable ensures the different year groups get opportunities to use this facility.  It can be a bit daunting to begin with but their P7 buddies and P2 playground helpers will be on hand to help (information on who their buddies and P2 helpers are will be provided at the short session visits).  Children do fall over, bump into each other and have fall outs, this is all part of learning; we encourage the children to be gentle but also to be resilient when things do go wrong. If first aid has been provided we will send home a white slip with any major bumps, cuts or bruises. If it is anything more serious we will contact you directly. Children do get muddy and wet as they will be in the playground in most weather conditions so please send them with appropriate clothing.
The lunch hall can be a bit noisy although we have changed it so that it is just half the school at a time inside.  P1-3 pupils get free school lunches and they can purchase a milk or juice to drink (otherwise water is provided) for 20p. Parents should however register for free school meals even in primary 1 if they meet the criteria. Children are of course welcome to bring a packed lunch (clearly named and ideally with an ice pack as we do not have facilities to keep packed lunches chilled) if they prefer. Information will be provided about the menus and how to claim your reduced school lunch (where you get to come and eat lunch with your child during the second week of the school term) on 31st May.  Children sit with friends at lunchtime and have a buddy to help out.  Children can take as long as they need to eat before going out into the playground.  It is really helpful if you go over the choices with your child every morning so that they are clear about what they are going to order each day.  Further information: https://www.aberdeenshire.gov.uk/schools/meals/primary-and-special-school-meals/ 
We spoke about the wide variety of learning opportunities that will take place, both outside and inside.  Last year we worked to ensure a smoother transition between nursery and P1, really building on the valuable learning experiences they have had in their pre-school settings. We felt that by tailoring how we taught the early level of Curriculum for Excellence we were better able to meet the needs of our youngsters. This meant that some things didn’t happen quite as quickly as previously but it ensured better depth of understanding, all round learning, progress in the long term, and more confident, resilient positive individuals. Further information will be provided at our literacy and numeracy workshop in September. 
Children will use the gym hall or outdoor areas for PE.  Please provide a gym kit of t-shirt, shorts and outdoor and indoor gym shoes in a kit bag (label clothes) from the beginning of term.  Please help your child to learn to undress and dress themselves quickly, practise folding clothes, hang jacket on coat hanger, etc. 
We are lucky to have a computer room to use for a variety of tasks, e.g. RM Easimaths allows the children opportunity to work at their level, embedding and extending their skills.
Children get opportunity to choose a library book each week to take home.

Our ‘Promoting Positive relationships Policy (including anti-bullying) is available on our school website in the Documents store or on Glow (the Scottish Schools Digital Network). We take a restorative approach to behaviour management where possible and further information on this was provided in a leaflet. We have 4 Golden Rules to help create a safe and happy working place for everyone: 



· Be kind and thoughtful
· Do your best

· Keep yourself and others safe

· Look after things

There are rewards for good behaviour including praise stars and raffle tickets which earn pupils points for their houses and go towards certificates.
The booklet, ‘Helping Your Child Before He or She Starts School’ was handed out as a useful guide to helping you make the most of your child’s learning both before starting and while at school. We will go over some of this booklet in more detail at our Literacy and Numeracy event. The child’s booklet ‘Welcome to Rothienorman Primary School’ was also handed out and it is up to you and your child how much they complete of this; if they want to bring it in to the short session to show their buddy that would be great.
Children’s first Learning Packs were handed out and can be swapped at any time, either when your child is in school or if you just pop into reception. If you were unable to attend, please feel free to pop in to collect one at any point.

There is also lots more information in our School Handbook; also available on our website:
http://rothienorman.aberdeenshire.sch.uk/ 

Rothienorman Out of School Club
Rothienorman Out of School Club meets Monday to Friday morning and afternoon.  Breakfast Club is from 7.30 to 9 am and After School Club is from 3.15 to 6 pm.  The Club meets in the Village Hall.  Staff take children to school in the morning and collect them from school in the afternoon.  Currently the Club has spaces and if you are interested in finding out about joining the Club and current fees please contact the Co-ordinator on 07920 806038 between 2.30 and 5.30 pm.

Houses

In the letter of 3rd May we informed you which house your child will be in just in case you wanted their PE t-shirt to be that colour as it is really useful if they wear the appropriate house colour t shirt for sports day. Coloured t shirts with logos can be bought from Tesco online but any t shirt of the right colour is great.
Short Session

Your child has been allocated to come along to the following short session (if they are at our School Nursery then we will arrange this with them).

	Date
	Friday 16th June
	Monday 19th June

	Time
	10-10.30
	11.10-11.40
	1.45-2.15
	10-10.30
	1.45-2.15

	
	Contact school if you need reminded of when your child should join us for their short session.


We look forward to seeing you and your child soon.

Yours sincerely

Julie Symington

Head Teacher
